## South County Advisory Council Special Meeting Agenda Wednesday March 9<sup>th</sup>, 2011, at 6:30 p.m. NCSD Building – 148 South Wilson Street, Nipomo, California

Call to Order: Dan Woodson, Chair

Pledge of Allegiance:

Roll Call: Mike Eisner, Secretary

## New Business:

1) Discussion of letter regarding the dissolution of the SCAC – next steps

Next meeting will be March 28th, 2011

## **Adjournment**

Agenda Item Format:
Introduction of item
Report on item from appropriate person(s)
Questions from Council members
Public comments (3 minutes each
Invitation for motion from Council
Clarification of motion
Discussion of motion by Council (5 minutes)
Vote on Motion & Results of vote

## BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

1055 MONTEREY, ROOM D430 • SAN LUIS OBISPO, CALIFORNIA 93408-1003 • 805.781.5450



March 1, 2011

PAUL TEIXEIRA SUPERVISOR DISTRICT FOUR

Mr. Dan Woodson SCAC Chair 1699 Primavera Lane Nipomo, CA 93444

Dear Mr. Woodson,

As youre' recently elected 4<sup>th</sup> District Supervisor, I wish to thank you and the other members of the SCAC for your years of public service and hard work in the south county community. I am very supportive of advisory councils, for I believe they provide valuable services and opportunities for input into developing and maintaining our communities.

Because of your commitment, I want to let you know that I am bringing an item before the Board of Supervisors on March 15, 2011 to obtain permission from the Board to consolidate the existing community advisory councils into a new, Board-recognized Fourth District Advisory Council. I believe this consolidation can assist in improving communications between the various areas of the 4<sup>th</sup> District and help to insure that all residents are better informed regarding issues that affect them.

If this item is approved, I plan to include representatives from all areas of the 4<sup>th</sup> District and welcome feedback from you and others during this consolidation process. Please feel free to contact me at 781-5450 or email me at <a href="mailto:pteixeira@co.slo.ca.us">pteixeira@co.slo.ca.us</a>.

Thank you for your time and dedication to serving on the SCAC.

aula. Deixin

Sincerely,

PAUL TEIXEIRA

Supervisor, Fourth District